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January 25, 2024 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE: Case 22-E-0137 – Petition of New York State Office of Parks, Recreation & Historic 

Preservation, State University of New York, New York State Department of Transportation 
and City of New York, for an Amendment to Appendix A of the New York State 
Standardized Interconnection Requirements and Application Process for New Distributed 
Generators and Energy Storage Systems 5 MW or Less Connected in Parallel With Utility 
Distribution Systems. 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

The attached addendum, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid, is 
being transmitted for filing in compliance with the Order Approving Interconnection Contract for State 
Entities (the Order), issued January 18, 2024, by the New York State Public Service Commission 
(Commission) in the above case number. 

    
Addendum No. 16 – SIR 

To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
Effective: February 1, 2024 

 
This filing is made in compliance with Ordering Clause No. 1 of the Order which directed the 

utilities to make any necessary tariff amendments to update the Standard Interconnection Requirement 
addenda to conform with Appendix of the Order on not less than seven days’ notice to take effect on Feb 
1, 2024.  

 
Per ordering Clause No. 3 of the Order, the requirements of Public Services Law Section 

66(12)(b) and 16 NYCRR Section 720-8.1 related to newspaper publication of these tariff amendments 
are waived. 
 

Please advise the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Carol Teixeira 
 
Carol Teixeira 
Manager, NY Electric Pricing 

Enc. 

Carol Teixeira 
Manager, NY Electric Pricing 

 Received: 01/25/2024 


